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H.E. Mr. Dejan Šahović, Representative of the President of the General Assembly, H.E. Mr. Fernando Arias, Permanent Representative of Spain, Ms. Emmanuel Elisha Ford, Excellencies, Distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen, 
Every 3rd of December, we celebrate the International Day of Persons with Disabilities.  In recent years, it has become a tradition for the Philippines to co-sponsor the event at the UN together with the original co-sponsors of the resolution on Realizing the Millennium Development Goals and other Internationally Agreed Development Goals for Persons with Disabilities towards 2015 and beyond. 

This year’s celebration is of particular importance since it marks the official beginning of preparations for the forthcoming High Level Meeting on Disability and Development which will be held on the 23rd of September 2013 at the level of heads of states and governments.  The High-level Meeting with the overarching theme “The Way Forward: A disability inclusive development agenda towards 2015 and beyond“ provides us with a historic opportunity to create change. It will not only bring the needed visibility to strengthen efforts in ensuring  accessibility for and inclusion of persons with disabilities in all aspects of development efforts but will help us decide on the way forward to achieve our goal of full and equal participation of persons with disabilities in society. 
As a possible contribution to the preparations for the high Level Meeting, the Philippines together with the United republic of Tanzania and the other original co sponsors, put forward again this year the biennial resolution on Realizing the Millennium Development Goals for Persons with Disabilities towards 2015 and beyond. The resolution which was adopted by consensus last by week by the third Committee of the General Assembly, focused on the need to improve data gathering and statistics in order to come up with internationally comparable data which is vital to assess progress on and improve   disability policies at all levels. It also calls for mobilization of resources on a sustainable basis to mainstream disability in development at all levels and in this regard, underlines the need to promote and strengthen international cooperation, in support of national efforts. Given that there are more than one billion persons with disabilities in the world today, this is more important than ever.
As we prepare for the high level meeting on disability and development, let us pool all our efforts together to ensure the effective mainstreaming of disability in the development agenda; to improve on strategies to empower people with disabilities to enjoy their rights on an equal basis with others and to remove barriers to their effective participation in society. H.E. Fernando Arias of Spain and I, who have been appointed as co-facilitators for the outcome document of this historic meeting, count on everyone’s support and we look forward to working closely with everyone in the days ahead.
Thank you.
